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The 2018-2019 season has been another steady 

year for Arncliffe Scots Baseball Club.  

 

THANKS 

Before reviewing the year in detail I would 

like to express my thanks to a number of 

people. 

 

Vice President    Stephen Gallagher 

Secretary     James Irving 

Assistant Secretary   Chris Davis 

Treasurer    Phil Gruppelaar 
Gear Steward    Darren Moss 

Uniform Coordinator   Remziye Sen-Moss 

Jnr Coordinator             Phil Sheehan  

Jnr Recorder                    Maree Ross 

Publicity                           Kate Fenerty 

Snr Coordinator   Dave Olshen 

Jnr Registrar    Dennis Cordato 

Snr Registrar   Shane Edwards 

Jnr Delegate                    Will Coutney 

Snr Delegate    Mags Girgis 

    Ken Rook 

Canteen Manager          Halyna James                            

Patron     Phil Griffiths 

 

I would like to thank my Committee for their 

tireless efforts and sacrificing their time to 

help make our baseball club one of the best in 

the Association. It has been a pleasure 

working with this great committee. 

 

Arncliffe Sports and Social Club for their 

financial contribution to our baseball complex 

and their support during this season. 

 

FINANCIAL POSITION 

This year we have spent money on the 

improvements to the fields, including an  

upgrade of the irrigation to field two and 

infield soil to both fields Looking forward to 

the next project for the grounds which will be 

the extension of the clubhouse. 

 

CANTEEN 

Our canteen Manager Halyna James has kept 

the standard high once again. Great job 

Halyna. Thank you to the volunteers that help 

out during the year and to Dave Olshen for 

looking after bar area. 

 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

Thank you to all our members that have 

worked on the fields during our working bees 

with a special mention to Peter Ryan, Ralf 

Sindermann, Dave Olshen and Wayne Crich 

 

ON FIELD RESULTS 

This year saw us field ten (9) junior teams, one 

less than last season. We were able to field 

division one teams in the under 10/s and Little 

League Majors age groups. We had teams in 

Under 7, Under 9 (premiers) Little Minors, 

Intermediate League, Junior League Div 2 



(premiers), Senior League and Big League.  In 

the senior ranks we fielded six (6) senior 

teams in the summer competition with only 

our 6th grade making the finals. We have five 

(5) teams in the winter competition.. To all our 

Coaches, Managers and Scorers and the 

Parents that have helped out a much 

appreciated, thank you. 

 

We held our Junior Presentation Night on the 

4th April and the members that attended all 

had a great night. Thank you to Steve 

Gallagher and Will Coutney for making this a 

great night. 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

Finally, I will ask that everybody attend the 

AGM on Monday 29 July and if you can help 

out please nominate for a position on our 

great Committee. 


